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I am lucky to live in Melbourne where discrimination against gay people at a personal level is very low. I have never experienced any comments or violence at work, and only on a few occasions have I been heckled in public.
Unfortunately, and quite surprisingly, the most discrimination I have ever experienced is when dealing with federal government bodies. A few years ago I applied temporarily for Centrelink Benefits (the dole), but when I filled out my boyfriend’s details in the spouse/partner section, I was told that my relationship was not recognised, as it was same-sex. I found filling out the forms very confusing!
But by far the main form of discrimination in my mind is the federal ban on same-sex marriage. I find the recent (and extremely rushed) changes to the law to be offensive and discriminatory.

At the most personal level, I get sad when I see a newly-wed couple coming out of a Church. While I am happy for them, I always think of how the federal government changed the law to specifically stop people like me from getting married. I cry about it sometimes actually (but not when anyone can see me). It plays on your mind sometimes – living with a person is hard enough without church and state working against you!

It also made me mad when I found out the law was also changed to stop gay marriages made overseas from getting recognised. For example, it would be pointless to travel to Canada to get married, as when we got back to Australia, this Canadian marriage would not be recognised. As a historian, I was disappointed that the federal government turned its back on a  long standing tradition of Common Law (dating back hundreds of years) that the marriages and contracts of one common law society were recognised by another. I find this discriminates against valid marriage contracts signed overseas.
I was also surprised when Philip Ruddock refused a `Certificate of No Impediment’ to a gay Australian hoping to marry in Europe. That seemed so incredibly petty to me. It showed that the Australian government was prepared to harass gay Australians outside its own jurisdiction, dictating the terms of our relationships even outside our borders! It would be extremely rare for a non-married heterosexual person to be denied a `Certificate of No Impediment’, yet all homosexual people are guaranteed to be denied one.
When people ask the question “Should gay people be allowed to marry?” they should substitute the word “gay” with “black” and see how racist they sound. The federal law banning gay marriage is discriminatory and wrong.  I guess what I find most objectionable about it is that while a lot of anti-gay laws are lingering from “ye olde days”, this was new, targeted at people like me, alive today.
Anyway, good luck with your submission,
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